
 
Dear praying friends and family,       January 2022 
Thank you for your continued support both prayerfully and financially.  I hope you had a very 
Merry Christmas and a great start to the New Year!   
Blessings! 
This past year has been such a blessing. The Lord has been very good to me.  I was just reading 
the 4 prayer letters from last year and have been praising God for all the answers to prayer and 
praises listed in the letters.  A space of time opened for me to be able to 
go back to Germany for almost 3 weeks to reconnect with the people 
there.  It is crazy how many people have come and gone during the past 
2 ½ years.  There were so many people that I didn’t know and Pastor Bill 
needed to introduce me during the first service so that everyone would 
know who was back in the Children’s Church with their children. It felt 
very weird after being in that ministry for 15 years.  But on the other 
hand, it was great meeting new people and reconnecting with the ones 
who are still serving in Hohenfels.  I got the biggest hugs from a couple of 
my children that are still there…Sophia, Toni, Max, Joseph and Esther. It was great to be home.   
Ministry & Furlough Update! 
I am staying busy working towards getting back to Germany as quickly as 
possible. Last year, my travels took me out of Alabama (my sending church state 
and therefore my home base) for most of the year. I have been back and forth 

across the country a couple of times including into Canada 
– British Columbia and Alberta.                                                         
Most recently, there have been a few weeks that no 
matter how hard I tried, I couldn’t fill with meetings.  I 
ended up getting bronchitis and was very sick during this 
time. What an amazing, all-knowing God we serve!                                                                                                  
Currently, about 70% of my support has been raised and I 
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am hoping and praying to be back in Germany in the next couple of months. Basically, I need to 
raise another $1,500 per month.  
 

 

 

 

Prayer Requests                                                                                                                  
- Hohenfels Baptist Church – Hohenfels, Germany                                                                      
- Salvation Leslie Reed (uncle)                                                                                                                
- Wisdom for when to return to Germany                                                                        
- Travel safety                                                                                                                                                 - 
- Last bit of support to come in quickly                                                                                                              
- Recovery from bronchitis                                                                                                                                 

 

Thank you and God bless you.                                                                                      
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